
 9th June 2025 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 

We hope you and your family had a restful and enjoyable break and are settling smoothly into the 

rhythm of the final term. As we begin the second week, there’s a wonderful sense of energy and 

enthusiasm throughout the school. It’s always a joy to see the children return with big smiles, eager to 

learn, play, and make the most of these last few weeks together. 

 

This term is always a special one — full of celebrations, achievements, and memorable moments. 

Whether it is class projects, end-of-year performances, sports days, or preparing our older pupils for their 

next steps, there’s so much to look forward to. Thank you, as always, for your ongoing support and 

partnership. We’re excited to make this term a positive and fulfilling experience for every child. 

 

Here’s to a fantastic final term! 

 

Take care, 

 

Mr Beadnell. 

 

 

 

Values Cup 

The value for the term is Service and we have been looking at how we can use our talents to serve 

others and brighten up their lives. Our winners of the Values Cup were Rosie C, Melissa, Joshua – well 

done! 

 

 

PE Days Term 6 

Monday – Owls, Hedgehogs, Years 4, and 6 

Tuesday – Years 3, 5 and 6 

Wednesday –Year 4 

Thursday – Hedgehogs and Year 3 

Friday – Y5 swimming 

A Fond Farewell to Mrs Wilding 

It is with mixed emotions that we say goodbye to Mrs Wilding, whose last day at St Leonard’s Primary 

School will be on Wednesday after two years of running the school office. 

 

During her time with us, Mrs Wilding has been a valued member of our team, bringing warmth, 

enthusiasm, and a genuine passion for supporting our pupils. Whether helping and caring for them 

when they come into the school office, assisting around the school, or through deploying her wealth of 

administrative and communication skills, her positive presence and commitment have made a real 

difference in the lives of the children and her colleagues alike. 

 

We are truly grateful for everything Mrs Wilding has contributed to our school community, and while we 

are sad to see her go, we wish her every happiness and success in her next chapter. 

 

Thank you, Mrs Wilding — you will be greatly missed! 💐 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Swimming Gala 

Huge news from the poolside this week. Several of our children attended the annual competitive 

swimming gala and were joined by a number of other local schools. Our children performed 

magnificently and their impressive combined haul of medals secured them first place! A massive well 

done to all those children involved and a huge thanks to those staff involved in order to make it 

happen. 

 

 

3G Pitch 

The installation of the new 3G pitch right next to the school is making real progress and the most 

exciting part for us is the space in the fence next to the school where a gate will be installed. This gate 

will provide direct access for us during the school day. Having access to such a superb facility is going 

to be hugely beneficial to all our children and I know I am not the only one who cannot wait for it to 

open ready for September. 

This will also include some extra parking spaces, including EV spaces. 

We have also been contacted by the parish council who are concerned about parking near the 

school. They have commented “We have received reports that some vehicles are routinely parked on 

grassy areas, resulting in damage to our shared green spaces- particularly along Churchill Avenue, 

Lonsdale Close and Linley Road. We understand that in some instances, this damage may be caused 

by parents visiting the school during drop off and pick up times. Parking on the grass not only degrades 

our communal spaces but also disrupts natural drainage and incurs additional maintenance costs for 

our community. We kindly ask that all visitors be mindful of parking only in designated areas and that 

parents are reminded of these guidelines to help preserve the charm and sustainability of our village.” 

 

 

Parliament Trip 

The Blue Kite Academy Trust took over 50 children from across all the schools in the Trust on a trip to 

Parliament for the day at the end of last term. Some members of the St Leonard’s school council were 

lucky enough to be a part of this and they served as superb ambassadors for the school. We are 

hoping this develops into a regular occurrence and more of our children will get this experience in the 

future. 

 

The Big Adventure Club 

The school’s after-school wraparound care facility is up and running and The Big 

Adventure Club are doing a great job of keeping the children safe and nurtured. 

There is always plenty to do so if you are looking for some high-quality wrap-around 

provision, look no further. Contact them on 07832 304452 or visit 

https://www.thebigaclub.co.uk/ for more information. 

 

Trips and Visits 

Many of our year 6 children made the PGL trip to Osmington Bay in Weymouth. The weather was 

(mostly) agreeable and the children had an absolutely fantastic time. They were a real credit to you, as 

parents, and to the school in every way. It is on trips like this that memories for life are made. If your 

child is currently in year 5 and would be interested in going on the trip next year, please contact the 

school office. In order to make the trip viable, we will need to take a minimum of 20 children. When we 

asked in Term 3, we would have had insufficient numbers to make the trip viable, so please do think 

carefully. Deposits need to be paid early in term 1 next academic year 

 

Ukulele Concert 

Year 4 and 5 parents are invited to a ukulele concert which will take place in the school hall 

(Glastonbury was unavailable) on 17th June at 1:15. The children have really been gaining in 

confidence with their musical proficiency and are very much looking forward to getting the opportunity 

to entertain you with a live performance! 

 

Instagram 

Hopefully, you have been able to access the school’s posts on Instagram. This is going to be the best 

way to find out about what’s been happening in school and we are looking to develop how we use it 

even more in the future. 

 

Secondary Choices 

Just a quick reminder for our year 5 parents out there. Crazy though it may seem, the application 

deadline for secondary school placement is 31st October. Contact us via the school office if you need 

more information 

  

https://www.thebigaclub.co.uk/


 

Upcoming TD Days 

1st & 2nd September 2025  

 

Other dates to remember: 

 

11th June Group 1 Reception 2025 visit pm 

12th June Y4 Multiplication test & EYFS Phonics Screen Check 

13th June No swimming for Year 5 

17th June 1:15 – 1:45 Ukulele concert for Y4 & Y5 parents 

18th June Y6 Rounders festival 

18th June Group 2 Reception 2025 visit pm 

19th June U turn in to visit Y6 

23rd June Y5 & Y6 photos 

25th June Group 3 Reception 2025 visit pm 

1st July Football trials for current Y4 & Y5 Boys and Girls – No football club for Y5 & Y6 

3rd July after school Blue Kite Games for selected Y6 

4th July Sports Day – more details to follow – No swimming for Y5, but Martial Arts still taking place 

8th July Fire Service in across the school 

14th July Rock & Pop Roadshow in to perform to KS2 

15th July Transition morning for current YR-Y5 

16th July School Disco organised by PTA – more details to follow 

17th July Y6 School performance 1:15 pm & 6pm – More details to follow 

18th July School reports issued 

23rd July Leavers service 9am Y6 parents welcome pm Y6 Pizza and film afternoon details to follow 

 

School reopens to children in Term 1 on Wednesday 3rd September for Y1-Y6 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

Online Safety Focus 

 

 


